
TEMPLE EMANUEL 
COOKBOOK
Duluth, MN - 1907

In Duluth, as in most Western communities, 
the beginnings of the Jewish community was of 
Hungarian and German decent, resulting from 
the upheaval in Europe in 1848.

The first Jewish immigrants engaged in 
various small enterprises and gradually 
became successful and prominent merchants. 
Although assimilation was vital, they 
followed the old Jewish tradition that when 
ten Jews get together they organize a Minyan.  
And so, by 1891, a Reform congregation, was 
organized. 

Temple Emanuel was officially incorporated in 
1899 when its Articles of Incorporation were 
drawn. In 1904 its seventy-five member 
families built a house of worship at Second 
Street and Seventh Avenue East. By 1922 the 
congregation had outgrown that site, 
requiring a new place of worship. 

The building, located at the corner of 4th

Street and 19th Avenue East, was dedicated in 
1923 and remained the home of the Reform 
congregation until 1969, when it merged with 
the city’s conservative shul.

These recipes reflect the story of these 
early settlers. 
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